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   18th June 2020
Dear Families


I hope that you are dodging the showers to get out and about a little more now that the lockdown restrictions are beginning to ease.


I will begin by listing the class virtual zoom lessons for next week;

Monday 22nd June -   Penguins 10.30




            Robins 11.00




            Kestrels 11.30


Wednesday 24th June – Toucans – 10.30





   Owls – 11.00





  Puffins – 3.00pm


Thursday 18th June -     Eagles 09.30





 Kingfishers -10.30





 Swifts – 11.15

You will receive an invitation later this week.

As it becomes increasingly evident that the majority of pupils will sadly not be returning to our schools on a formal basis before the Summer holidays, it is important that we look to support families further in their home learning ventures. With this in mind we are planning a more strategic approach to the delivery of our virtual lessons between now and the end of term. Mrs Cox is heading up our new strategy and she will be piloting some initial ideas with families next week. We hope to deliver a series of number lessons next week, aimed at pupils within Lower and Middle School, which will be differentiated to meet the needs of your individual child. The following number lessons will be delivered by Miss Otley and Mrs Cox;
Lower School -Number 1- 3 Tuesday 10.00
Number 1- 5 Tuesday 11.00
Number 1-10 Tuesday 1.00
Number 1-20 Friday 10.00
             Middle School –     Number 1-5   Monday 10.00

· Number 1-10  Monday 11.00

· Number to 20  Monday 2.00

· Number to 100  Monday 3.00
If you are unsure which level is most appropriate for your child then your class teacher will be happy to guide you. Parents will be asked to book into a specific lesson of their choice. This will then be confirmed by the school and the access code for this lesson will then be shared. If you would like to access one of the above lessons please contact the school office by Friday 3pm (01920 485152)
Pupils in Upper School, who are not accessing a hub within school will still have access to remote lessons from home as per their year six or year five schedule.

All Class zoom lessons will still be delivered as scheduled at the top of this letter.  The number lessons are additional to this. If these lessons are successful then we will extend to include a range of other subjects.


I hope that you have made good use of the science resources on the school website this week. We have tried some of the activities with the pupils in school and have had a lot of fun! Our next home learning project will be on the theme of ‘Lets get out and about’. We will share more information with you about this at the start of next week.

We need to put out a final call for responses to our Survey Monkey. This survey will be closing on Monday at 5pm.  It is really helpful to gain parent feedback so that we know how best to support you in the coming weeks. The link is  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/3LPL23K

We are looking forward to welcoming back our Year Five pupils next week into both Purple and Orange hubs. We are so proud of the way in which our Year Six pupils have coped with the immense changes to their daily school life and we are sure that the Year Five pupils will be just as resilient. Teachers are thrilled to have the opportunity to be teaching Middleton pupils within school once again. However, we are very aware that this positive message is tinged with sadness for those year groups who have not yet been able to return to regular lessons within school. If the return of Year Five pupils is successful then we will look to invite Year Two pupils back into school as our next phase of re-integration. These pupils are coming to the end of a Key Stage and are making a substantial transition into Key Stage Two in September and so must be our next priority. I am very aware of how disappointing this will be for families of pupils in other Year Groups ( years R, 1, 3 and 4). However, in order to meet with recommendations and guidance, we only have capacity for a limited number of pupils to return to school.  Many of the staff here at Middleton are parents themselves and we do appreciate how challenging it has been to manage home learning, family dynamics, household maintenance, working from home etc. When we then consider that our pupils have a range of additional needs we are only too aware of how challenging life is in many households. But we must follow guidance and place the health and safety of all as our main priority. It is important to us that our pupils and staff return fit and healthy to school in the Autumn term and that extended families remain safe and not exposed to unnecessary risk.  As we move through June and into July we will extend our home learning opportunities for pupils who are not yet able to return to school and will also respond to the suggestions of parents through the Survey Monkey questionnaire. The final few weeks of term will be focused upon TRANSITION. We hope that all pupils will be invited to experience some transition days within school in some format or another (with virtual learning opportunities for those families who wish their child to remain at home.) We will provide more information with regards to this in the coming weeks.
To summarise the main points with clarity, our priorities for the remainder of the Summer term are as follows:

· To re-integrate as many pupils as we have capacity for back into school

· Through June and into July we will extend our home learning opportunities for pupils who are not yet able to return to school – providing a greater range of curriculum lessons differentiated to meet the needs of individual pupils 

· We will respond to the suggestions of parents through the Survey Monkey questionnaire

· To bid our year six pupils ‘farewell’ in as much style as possible!

· To continue to provide resources via the website to support home learning – with a fortnightly central theme.

· To continue to communicate weekly with parents through e mail, welfare calls, class zoom lessons and blogs on the website.

· The final few weeks of term will be focused upon TRANSITION . Resources will be provided to support families in this process, and pupils will be informed of their class information for September.
· We hope that all pupils will be invited to experience some transition days within school in some format or another (with virtual learning opportunities for those families who wish their child to remain at home.) 

May I finish by taking this opportunity to thank our families and school community for their patience, understanding and support during these difficult few months. We endeavour to provide the best possible support for the pupils in our care but we must also commend parents who offer the staff of Middleton School their best possible support in return. THANK YOU!


Take care
                           Mrs Hartley 
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